
 



 

 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  9th OCTOBER 2022 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 

***************************** 

John & Janie Fitzmaurice, Derrynacong 

Dan Tarpey & decd. Carrowkeel 

Mike & Kit Freely, Island & Mary Ellen Frehill 

Jim Naughton, St. Gerald’s Crescent, & decd. of Naughton family 

Dave & Kitty Jordan, Dave & Mary Jordan, Lecarrow 

Michael & Maureen Cunnane 

Thomas & Margaret Lyons & decd. of Lyons family, Main St. 

Patrick & Thomas Niland, Island & Noreen Finlay 

Joseph Mongan, Brickens & decd. of Mongan & Jennings families 

Paddy Phillips, Main St. & decd. 

Mary Donnellan & decd. of the Donnellan family 

Fr. Des Fahey, Lavallyroe 

John Cregg, Ballinlough 

Bridie Byrne, Main St. & decd. of the Byrne family 

 

Sunday 16th October—First Anniversary 

Tommy Lyons, Main St. 

 

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.  12.00 noon 
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 7.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006. 

 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  10th-16th Oct  2022 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

10th-16th October READERS MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST 

Monday Jarlath Fahey Joe Byrne, Helen Freeley 

Tuesday Tommy Caulfield Lorraine Waldron, Frances Mulhern 

Wednesday Mary Donnelly Margie Gallagher, Margaret Byrne 

Friday Christina Concannon Willie Broderick, Irene Healy 

Saturday 7.30pm Kevin Henry Seamus Mulrennan, Fionnuala Nolan, Laura 
Brogan  

Sunday 10.00am. Orlaith Coffey Eileen Lynch, Mary Sykes, Mary Freeley  

Sunday 12.00 Frank Browne Mary T. Griffin, Eileen Donnellan, Eileen  
Jordan 

Recently Deceased 
Tommy Carroll, Knox St. 

Marie Colette Purcell née Fahey, Abbeyquarter &  

Castlebar 

Detta Mustafa née Kelly, Warwickshire & Devlis 

Baby Darren Terence Maughan, U.K.. & Cherryfield 

Offertory Collection  

2nd October 2022  

€1,750 

Collection for Education of 

Students for Priesthood 

€590 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily Rosary at 

9.00pm  continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2FM and 

streamed on the parish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/

camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis or on the website: 

ww.ballyhaunisparish.ie.  

The 10am Mass will be broadcast live on Midwest Radio on 

Sundays 9th, 16th & 30th October on 96.1FM. 
 

PRIESTS’ AUTUMN COLLECTION: Sincere thanks to those 

who have already returned their envelopes for the Priests’  

Autumn Collection. Your ongoing generosity and support is 

much appreciated. Envelopes can be returned at weekend  Masses 

or to the parish office.  

STATIONS: Anyone wishing to host a Station Mass in their 

home during October or November can contact the Parish Office 

at 094-9630006 to make the necessary arrangements. 

TRADITIONAL LATIN MASS: The next traditional Latin Mass 
will take place at Knock Shrine this Sunday 9th October at 
5.30pm in the Parish Church. All welcome. 

SILENT RETREAT: The Foyer of Charity will hold a 5-day 

silent retreat in St. Mary’s Accommodation, Knock from 19th to 

23rd October. The theme of the retreat is “If you but knew the 

gift of God…”. For more details, call Helen on 086 1678027 or 

log onto www.foyerofcharity.ie 

ANGER MANAGEMENT ONLINE COURSE: If anger is  

hurting you or your family, Knock Counselling Service will run a 

5-evening Online Anger Management programme, starting on 

Tue 18 Oct from 6:30 - 9:30pm. For further info, contact Peter 

Devers at 094 9375032. 
 

BALLYHAUNIS COMMUNITY COUNCIL: The next monthly 

meeting will be held on Wednesday 12th Oct at 8pm in the Com-

munity Hall. All welcome  

BISHOPS’ CONFERENCE: The Autumn General Meeting of 

the Irish Bishops’ Conference took place this week in Maynooth, 

where issues of global environmental deterioration, sustainable 

ecology and the challenge to achieve climate justice for the  

poorest of humanity were discussed. In praying for all those  

affected by climate change, Bishops reiterated the consistent call 

of Pope Francis that economic systems must not be based on 

short-term profits, but rather ought to serve the common good of 

present and future generations. In acknowledging the current fuel 

crisis, the Bishops stated that no one in Ireland should suffer from 

fuel poverty this Winter. They also recognised that, into the  

future, the current fuel crisis offers an opportunity to reduce  

dependency on fossil fuels. 
 

CHURCH GATE COLLECTION: The Mayo branch of Down 

Syndrome Ireland wish to thank all who contributed to their  

recent Church Gate collection in Ballyhaunis, which amounted to 

€551. 
 

ANNAGH MAGAZINE: Work is now underway gathering and 

preparing material for ‘Annagh 2022’. The Annagh Magazine  

Society would like to thank all those who have submitted articles, 

club reports and photographs to date. Submissions are still being 

accepted and the deadline is next Friday, 14th Oct. These may be 

emailed to info@annaghmag.ie or submitted to any committee 

member: Seamus Mulrennan, Edward Mulhern, Nell Rochford, 

Tommy Caulfield, Noreen Ruane Dalton, Paul Waldron,  

Mike Griffin, Gabriel Smith, John Kilduff. 

YOUTH LEADERSHIP TRAINING PROGRAMME:  
Applications are now open for those wishing to participate in a 

new Youth Leadership Training Programme at Knock Shrine. 

More than ever before, young people are hungry for mentors as 

they explore questions around faith & spirituality. The new  

programme, which starts on 12th November, aims to train leaders 

to work with the young people in their parish. Participants will 

gather together for 11 Saturdays and 2 weekends over an  

18-month period for training at Knock Shrine, and will be  

awarded two certificates when they complete the programme:  

A Certificate in Youth Ministry from Queen’s University, Belfast 

and a Certificate in Practical Youth Work/Ministry from The 

Open College Network, Northern Ireland.  

Anyone with questions relating to the programme can contact the 

Knock Youth Ministry Team at 094 9375321. 
 

JOB VACANCIES:  
• School secretary required for Granlahan National School  (part

-time position). Secretarial experience desirable.  Send CV to 

Chairperson, Granlahan N.S. For further enquiries, call 094 

9640366. 

• The Archdiocese of Armagh has a vacancy for Diocesan  

 Finance Manager. The closing date for applications is Friday 

14th Oct 2022, and further details are available on the website: 

armagharchdiocese.org 

• The Diocese of Kerry is inviting applications for two  

 vacancies:-  Diocesan Advisor for Primary Religious  

 Education and Diocesan Pastoral Development Worker.  

 Closing date for applications is Friday 21st October, and more 

information is available on www.dioceseofkerry.ie 

• Veritas, Ireland’s leading religious publisher & distributor, is 

recruiting a Manager for Religious Education Department. 

Applications should be made by Fri 14th Oct to Veritas, 7-8 

Lower Abbey St, Dublin 1 or to tony.moroney@veritas.ie 

COMMUNITY HALL: Ballyhaunis Community Council invites 

everyone in the community to drop into the refurbished  

Community Hall ( formerly the Parochial Hall) on Friday evening 

next 14th October from 6pm to 9pm for a cup of tea or coffee. 

This is an opportunity for locals to view the new facilities. The 

hall was transferred by the Archdiocese of Tuam to the  

Community Council in 2018 and has been renovated at a cost of 

almost €500,000, with funds from local donations, LEADER 

grants and grant aid from the SEAI for a new heating system. A 

term loan was also secured from social finance company Clan 

Credo which will be repaid over the coming decade. Several 

meeting rooms and the main hall are now available for rent by 

contacting ballyhauniscommunitycouncil@gmail.com and by 

viewing www.ballyhauniscc.ie 
 

MAYO PPN: Have you registered for ‘Your Local Community 

Consultation Workshop’? This is an opportunity for you and your 

community groups to have an input on how we can make your 

locality the best it can be to Live, Work & Invest for this and  

future generations. We want to hear your views, so come along 

and meet other groups from your area on Mon 10th Oct at 7pm at 

the Mc William Park Hotel, Claremorris. All welcome. 

To register email: mayoppn@mayococo.ie or call 094 9064358 

 

COPIES OF THE IRISH CATHOLIC NEWSPAPER are 

available at the back of the church. Cost €2.50, please place the 

money in the coinbox at the candelabra.  

mailto:info@annaghmag.ie
mailto:mayoppn@mayococo.ie

